MANAGERS UPDATE

Joe DeCerbo February 7, 2024

<u>CFRPC:</u> Israel and I attended the first Resiliency meeting on January 24^{th} from 9:30-1:30 along with the ECO Water owners, who made a presentation on the pilot project we are doing with them. I have been asked to serve on the steering committee that will prioritize projects. This is a plus for Spring Lake, as we are now able to effectively have the ECO project as a priority for funding.

10-YEAR PARKS AND RECREATION PLAN:

<u>WATER PLANT #2 STATUS:</u> A FDEP inspection was done on February 6, and a punch list was developed. As soon as the few issues are resolved the plant will be ready to go into service.

FIRE STATION AREA: The County continues to move forward on a design, and the County Administrator has assured me we will be part of the process as it moves forward. The lot at the end of Madrid, which will be our access to the water plant as well as race car access, was given to Spring Lake at the last County Board meeting. The lot was owned by the County going all the way back to when Haywood Taylor was expanded, and that was the way we got out of Spring Lake to access Airport Road. A gate will be installed and controlled by the District. Details on exact plans will be drafted and presented to the Board soon.



MCKENNA REMEMBERED: We will be continuing the St. Patrick's Day tradition that Tim had started over a decade ago. A lunch will be held at the Community Center after our March 13 meeting for Board and Staff.

OAK LEAFE LIFT STATION: Staff put up a fence around the lift station to block its view from the homes. This issue was presented at our last meeting.



